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As part of a broader initiative to better manage stormwater, reduce soil erosion, reduce 
pollutant runoff, and protect the environment, the State of New Jersey compelled Clinton 
Township to recently adopt ordinances regulating i) private storage of salt and other solid de-
icing materials and ii) tree removal and replacement.  

• Ordinance 1195-2024: Salt and other solid de-icing material must be properly stored, 
whether indoors or outdoors, in one of the manners prescribed to reduce runoff into 
surface water bodies, storm drain inlets, ditches, and/or other stormwater 
conveyance channels. Temporary outdoor storage of salt and other solid de-icing 
material is only permitted between October 15th to April 15th.  
 

• Ordinance 1196-2024: Any party planning to remove a street tree with a diameter at 
breast height of 2.5” or more or any other tree with a diameter at breast height of 6” 
or more from private property must submit a tree removal application and fee to the 
Zoning Officer. With certain exceptions, they will be required to plant a replacement 
tree or pay a tree replacement fee which varies based on the location and size of the 
tree being removed. 

Full details are available on the Township website. Questions should be directed to the 
Zoning Officer, Taylor Gribbin, at tgribbin@clintontwpnj.org or (908) 735-8800 ext. 217.  

The State of New Jersey also compelled the Township to adopt an ordinance requiring 
business and rental unit owners to annually register a certificate of insurance with the 
Township Clerk demonstrating that they have a specified minimum amount of coverage. 

• Ordinance 1183-2023: Businesses and most rental unit owners must maintain 
liability insurance for negligent acts and omissions in an amount of not less than 
$500,000 for combined property damage and bodily injury to or death of one or more 
persons in any once accident or occurrence, though the owner of a multi-family home 
containing four or fewer unites, one of which is owner occupied, must have coverage 
in an amount of not less than $300,000. 

Full details are available on the Township website. Questions should be directed to the 
Township Clerk, Lindsay Heller, at lheller@clintontwpnj.org or (908) 735-8800 ext. 210.  
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